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“We Enjoy and Excel In the 
Presence of God” 

Effectiveness of Leadership 

Dear Parents 

Quality of Teaching, Learning and Assessment  

Sports Day 

With the fantastic weather we are experiencing at the moment we are able to hold our annual Sports Day as planned on Friday 
6th July.  Please do come along and join us  from 10am-3pm for an enjoyable day of fun and races; please sign in via the school 
office.  If you would like, bring a picnic lunch to have with your children —no eggs or nuts please. There will be a special Sports 
Day menu for those children having a school lunch—Chicken Grill (Red option) or Vegetable goujons (Green option) in a bap 
served with vegetable sticks, mini flapjack and apple juice; there is no need to pre-order. We respectfully ask that while you are 
very welcome to take photographs please ensure that these are not posted on any social media. Thank you. 

France 2018  

Our group of Year 5 and 6 pupils enjoyed a fantastic trip to France last week. We have heard some wonderful feedback about our 
children and how much our French friends also value the experience. One of our parent Governors Dr Emma Stack has written 
about her experience of the trip from “ A Governor’s Perspective”; this will follow shortly. 

Whole School Walk 

Please look out for a letter later this week about our whole school walk on Thursday 12th July. If you are able to assist with this 
and have a DBS certificate please let the office know as soon as possible. 

History Morning 

Friday 13th July is our school History morning. If there are any former pupils who would like to come and talk to Year2/3 on that 

morning about changes within living history please let the office know and if you have any old school  photos from any time up to 

2010  we would be very interested to see them. Thank you. 

 

NSPCC 
We are exceptionally proud to tell you that following the sponsored “Big Buddy Multi- Sports Day” you have done an amazing job 
and raised £1918.95 for the NSPCC! This equates to training and provision for one NSPCC counsellor for a year and as a result this 
means that you have provided help and support for over two hundred children. We would like to say a very big thank you to you 
all. 
2018 Leavers  
As previously mentioned we have several farewell plans  in place for pupils and staff leaving at the end of the summer term. In a 
change to the planned date, Year 6  will be travelling to Winchester Cathedral on Thursday 19th July for their End of Primary 
School Celebration Service. At the end of the year, in addition to saying goodbye to Mrs Stack, Mrs Wallis, Mrs Darnell, Mrs Locke 
and Revd Neil Smart we are sad to say that our lovely  PTA ladies, Bronya and Sarah, will be stepping down after 5 years of run-
ning your PTA. I am sure you would agree that they have done an outstanding job. If you would like to make a contribution to any 
of the leaving collections please drop this into the school office, in a named envelope by Friday 6th July. Thank you. 
Music Assemblies 
As a result of changes to the Year 6 Leavers Service, Mr Thomas’s music assemblies will now be held on Wednesday 18th July in 
the school hall. Piano pupils will play from 9.30-10am; guitar pupils will play from 10.15-11am. All parents are very welcome to 
attend—we look forward to seeing you there. 
School Communication 
We would be interested to hear which methods of communication from the school that you use and find most helpful. Please let 
us know whether you use the “School News” app or whether you prefer to receive items such as the newsletter via email—or 
both. 

mailto:adminoffice@brockenhurst-primary.hants.sch.uk
http://www.brockprimary.co.uk/


Parent View 
We need to know your views on our school they are very important to us.   Please don’t forget to log on to the Parentview:  

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=give-your-views 

Vision 

At Brockenhurst CE Primary School our vision is to inspire, sustain and develop high quality teaching and 

learning; with excellent behaviours and safety for all, founded on Christian values. 

SIAMS Inspection 
This week our school had a Statutory Inspection of Anglican and Methodist Schools (SIAMS) inspection. We are so proud of how 
our children behaved with a visitor in the school. We will receive a full report later in the term and will let you know the  
outcome. This inspection is standard practice following an Ofsted inspection and further details can be found at:  
https://www.churchofengland.org/more/education-and-schools/church-schools-and-academies/siams-school-inspections 
 

Summer Fayre 

It was great to see you all at the Summer Fayre on Friday. Thank you as always to all the hard work from the PTA and volunteers 
who do an amazing job. I am sure they raised lots of money and we will let you know the final amount raised soon. Raffle tickets 
are still available as this will be drawn on Friday 6th July at Sports Day - the prizes are great! 

Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural  

Personal Development, Behaviour and Welfare 

KS2 Production  

There is still time to get your tickets for this year’s KS2 Production of “Robin and the Hoods”, at a cost of £4 each.  Performances 
will take place on Monday 2nd and Wednesday 4th July at 6.30pm in the Village Hall. A bar will be available before the perfor-
mance and during the interval thanks to the PTA.  

Teachers 2018-19 

We are now able to confirm the teaching provision for 2018-19. 

 Year 
Group 

Teacher Teaching Assistant 

R Miss Lever (M/T) 
Miss Harper (W/Th/F) 

Mrs Groves 

1 Miss Ashness Miss Scevity 
Mrs Cooper (1:1) 

2 Miss Blick Mrs Revell 

3 Mrs Morris Mrs Pritchard  
(M/T) 

Mrs Lansdowne  
(W/Th/F) 

  
  
  

Mrs Lawrence 
4 Mrs Hudson 

5 Mr Wilcox Mrs Dunne 
(M/T) 

Mrs Martin 
(W/Th/F) 

6 Mrs Edwards (M/T/W/Th) 
Mrs Pepin (F) 

Cleaners required 
We are looking for two people to clean the KS2 area (including the toilets) for 1.5hours a day, term-time only from 4.40-6pm. If 
you are interested please contact Ken Harvey, Caretaker. 

Yours sincerely 

John Littlewood 
Head Teacher 

Pause for Thought: 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=give-your-views


Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

July 2nd 
 
6.30pm  KS2 Production 

3rd 4th 
Y6 Highcliffe Induction Day 
6.30pm KS2 Production 

5th 
Y5 trip to Hillier Gardens 
YR trip to Moors Valley 

6th 
Sports Day 10am-3pm 

9th 10th 
Y6 Priestlands Induction 
Day 

11th 
9am Brass (Mrs Thomas’s 
pupils) and Drama 
Assembly  

12th 
Whole School Walk 

13th 
Reports to parents 

16th 17th 
Moving up morning 

18th 
Yr4 Listen2Me Assembly—
CANCELLED 
9.30am Piano Assembly  
10.15am Guitar Assembly 
(Mr Thomas’s pupils) 
PTA Bag2School 

19th 
Y6 Leavers Service 
Winchester Cathedral 
 
 

20th 
10.00am Leavers Worship 
St Saviours 

INSET Days—Monday 23rd July—no children in school 
Summer Holiday 

Tuesday 24th July to Friday 31st August 2018 

Dates for your diary: 
PLEASE NOTE DATES  AND TIMES OF EVENTS MAY BE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 


